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EMU Bids Farewell To Its Arif Hoca Inter Vocational High School 
Knowledge and Skill Competition 
Hosted By EMU

Panel and Award Ceremony 
Organized Within the Scope of
“GIT” Project

Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus 
(TRNC) President Ersin Tatar visited Eastern 
Mediterranean University (EMU) Rector’s 
Office. Present during the visit, which took 
place in EMU Rector’s Office Meeting Hall, 
were EMU Board of Trustees (VYK) President 
Dr. Erdal Özcenk, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. 
Hasan Kılıç, Famagusta District Governor 
Özden Keser, EVKAF General Manager Prof. 
Dr. Mustafa Tümer, VYK members Ersun 
Kutup, Halil İbrahim Orun, VYK member and 
TRNC Presidency, Political Affairs Consultant 
Anıl Kaya, Presidency Local Administrations 
Consultant İlker Edip, Presidency Private 
Consultant Gökhan Güler, Presidency Public 
Relations Consultant Mesut Genç, Vice Rectors 
Prof. Dr. Osman M. Karatepe, Prof. Dr. Ali 
Öztüren, Prof. Dr. Salih Katırcıoğlu and Prof. 
Dr. Sonuç Zorlu and, the Chairpersons of the 
Unions operating at EMU. 

“EMU is the Source of Pride for this 
Country”
Addressing everyone at the meeting, TRNC 
President Ersin Tatar touched on the recent 
financial struggles of EMU, attributing its 
causes to the pandemic period, high cost of 
living, the Russia-Ukraine war, and the impact 
of the February 6 earthquake, which resulted in 
difficulties in student enrollment. President Tatar 

stated, “EMU, in my opinion, has experienced 
some of its worst times, and extraordinary 
efforts have been made to overcome these 
challenges”. President Tatar expressed gratitude 
to those who contributed to achieving consensus 
on issues such as funding from the state, 
balance sheet arrangements, and making some 
sacrifices. Emphasizing EMU’s significance as a 
pride of the country, President Tatar mentioned 
encountering EMU graduates holding 
ministerial, parliamentary, and institutional 
positions in various countries. President Tatar 
expressed his hope for the preservation and 
strengthening of EMU’s brand value. Tatar 
stated that EMU has left its toughest days 
behind and expressed his wish for its continued 
growth, contributing more to Famagusta and the 
TRNC.

Also delivering a speech during the visit, EMU 
VYK President Dr. Erdal Özcenk mentioned the 
financial crisis that the EMU has been struggling 
with for a time and, thanked President Tatar 
for always supporting the university during 
such difficult time. Expressing that EMU is 
the locomotive of higher education in TRNC, 
Dr. Özcenk said: “Firstly, as the employees, 
we must take good care of this locomotive. 
Moreover, we should feel the strength and 
support of our government. We have felt this 

support from our government and our President 
in the recent times”.

EMU Will Take Its Rightful Place
In his speech, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç 
stated that for the first time in EMU history, a 
protocol was signed with the consensus of all 
stakeholders, emphasizing the importance they 
attach to the government’s support. Noting that 
they closely follow the sensitivity of President 
Tatar, Prof. Dr. Kılıç said that the protocol 
entrusted them with a responsibility, and 
with this responsibility, they aim to bring the 
university not only with its problems but also 
with its successes to a position where it is well-
represented abroad. Prof. Dr. Kılıç underlined 
that EMU is a university supported by all 
segments of society, conveying that they will 
act with this responsibility and consciousness, 
and with the support of the President and the 
government, they will take the university to 
where it deserves.

At the end of the visit, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. 
Hasan Kılıç presented President Ersin Tatar a 
silver plate for the governments contributions 
in overcoming the financial crisis of our 
University.

TRNC PRESIDENT ERSİN TATAR VISITS EMU
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Passing away suddenly due to a health 
issue on Sunday, 28 April 2024, 
Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU), Arts and Sciences Faculty, 
Department of Mathematics academic 
staff member Assoc. Prof. Dr. Arif 
Akkeleş was bid farewell with a 
ceremony held 
at EMU Arts 
and Sciences 
Faculty. Taking 
place on 
Monday, 29 
April 2024 at 
11:30 a.m. the 
commemoration 
ceremony was 
attended by; 
EMU Board of 
Trustees (VYK) 
President Dr. 
Erdal Özcenk, 
EMU Rector 
Prof. Dr. 
Hasan Kılıç, 
EMU VYK 
Members, Vice 
Rectors, Deans, 
Department 
Heads, academic 
staff members, 
family members, 
loved ones 
and students 

of Assoc. Prof. Dr. Akkeleş. In the 
ceremony, Assoc. Prof. Dr. Akkeleş’s 
son Ahmet Akkeleş, Head of the 
EMU Department of Mathematics 
Prof. Dr. Nazım Mahmudov, EMU 
Arts and Sciences Faculty Dean Prof. 
Dr. Mehmet Ali Özarslan, EMU Vice 

Rector for Student Affairs Prof. Dr. 
Sonuç Zorlu, former EMU Rector 
Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam, EMU Rector 
Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç and EMU VYK 
President Dr. Erdal Özcenk delivered 
speeches, expressing condolences to 
all the loved-ones of late academic 

staff member. 
Following 
the speeches, 
Assoc. Prof. Dr. 
Akkeleş was bid 
farewell with 
applause. 
 
Joining the 
EMU family 
in 1990 as an 
undergraduate 
student of the 
EMU Arts 
and Sciences 
Faculty, Applied 
Mathematics 
and Computer 
Program, 
Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Akkeleş 
completed his 
postgraduate 
study in the 
same field in 
1997, followed 
by 

EMU BIDS FAREWELL TO ITS ARIF HOCA
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a doctoral study once again in 
the same field. Commencing his 
professional life as a part-time 
academic staff member in 2002, 
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Akkeleş became 
a full-time academic staff member 
in EMU Arts and Sciences Faculty, 
Department of Mathematics.

Being a member of EMU family for 
34 years, Assoc. Prof. Dr. Akkeleş 
took on various important duties 
during his time in EMU, including 
acting as a Rector Coordinator 
between the years of 2015 and 
2019. Furthermore, Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Akkeleş was also an elected 
member in the EMU Senate as an 
Associate Professor Representative. 
Losing an esteemed member, 
EMU will never forget Assoc. 
Prof. Dr. Akkeleş who was a well-
loved person owing to his kind 
personality and good relationships 
with people. 
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
hosted Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus 
(TRNC) Inter Vocational High School 
Knowledge and Skill Competition organized 
in collaboration with Vocational and 
Technical Education Department operating 
under the TRNC Ministry of National 
Education. The competition, which was 
held at the EMU Faculty of Tourism and the 
School of Computing and Technology (SCT), 
was attended by TRNC Minister of National 
Education Nazım Çavuşoğlu, Private 
Secretary Kemal Şöföroğlu, Vocational 
and Technical Education Department Chair 
Gülşen Hocanın, EMU Board of Trustees 
President Dr. Erdal Özcenk, EMU Vice 
Rector Prof. Dr. Osman M. Karatepe, Faculty 
of Tourism Dean Assoc. Prof. Dr. Mine 
Haktanır, SCT Director Assist. Prof. Dr. Ece 
Çelik, director of high schools, teachers and 
students.

Over 200 students from 12 vocational high 
schools competed in the fields of local 
cuisine, cocktail, barista, service, general 
tourism, basket, informatics (software and 
equipment), construction (hand drawing and 
computer assisted design), maps, electronics, 
electrics (remote control and installment) and, 
computed accounting. 

Prior to the said competition, gathering 
together with the students in both Faculty 
of Tourism and SCT, Minister Çavuşoğlu 
wished them success, hoping for a joyful 
competition. 

The students participating in the competition 
showcased their performances in competitions 
held at the application kitchens of EMU 
Tourism Faculty, Tower Barista Café, and the 
Electrical Electronics Laboratory, Plumbing 
Laboratory, Computerized and Hand Drawing 
Laboratories, Computerized Accounting 
Laboratory, and Computer Stands at SCT. 
Representatives from universities in TRNC 
and expert jury members from the industry 
evaluated the students’ performances. The 
awards for the winners of the competitions 
will be presented at an awards ceremony to be 
held at a future date.

INTER VOCATIONAL HIGH SCHOOL KNOWLEDGE AND 
SKILL COMPETITION HOSTED BY EMU
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Republic of Turkey, Council of Higher Education 
(YOK), Supervisory Board Chair Prof. Dr. Hamit 
Emrah Beriş and the accompanying committee 
paid a visit to Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU) Rector’s Office. The committee that has 
recently been visiting the Turkish Republic of 
Northern Cyprus (TRNC) for auditory processes 
and collaboration opportunities, visited EMU 
Rector Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç and received 
information regarding EMU. EMU Vice Rector for 
Academic Affairs Prof. Dr. Osman M. Karatepe 
was also present during the said visit. 

During the visit, the auditory processes in the field 
of higher education were discussed and views on 
the latest developments were exchanged. Noting 
that EMU is the oldest and sole state university 
of TRNC, Prof. Dr. Kılıç emphasized that EMU’s 
quality of education has been certified by many 
international supervision organizations.

EMU HOSTED COUNCIL OF HIGHER EDUCATION 
SUPERVISORY BOARD’S CHAIR AND COMMITTEE

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Rector Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç released a 
congratulatory message on the occasion 
of 1 May – Labor and Solidarity Day. The 
message released by Prof. Dr. Kılıç reads as 
follows:  

1st of May is celebrated worldwide by the 
working class and laborers and is observed as 
the day of unity, solidarity and fight against 
injustice all around the world. In fact, being 
the anniversary day of the struggle initiated to 
improve the rights and working conditions of 
the working class, 1st of May is symbol of the 
fights put forward to adjust the working hours 
of the working-class people and to establish 
the implementation of 8-hour working day, 
during the 19th century. Without a doubt, 
labor is the most important value in the world. 
Every task undertaken with diligence, sweat, 
and rightful earnings is deemed valuable. To 
ensure that all workers worldwide possess 
equal rights and freedoms, the struggle should 
persist not just on one designated day of the 
year, but every day. The rights of workers 
must be advocated for and safeguarded not 

only on 1 May but on each day. The Great 
Leader Mustafa Kemal Atatürk also expressed 
his thoughts on the necessity for all workers 
to have equal rights and freedoms with the 
statement, “In our eyes, the rights, interests, 
and freedoms of farmers, shepherds, workers, 
merchants, artisans, doctors, and in short, all 
citizens are equal”.

As the sole state university of the country 
established by law, Eastern Mediterranean 
University attaches great value on all 

workers in every field, and efforts are 
made continually to improve their rights 
and working conditions. Our university’s 
staff members working in academic, 
administrative, and worker positions are 
significant and esteemed members of our 
university. With these sentiments, I extend 
my sincerest wishes for a Happy Labor 
and Solidarity Day to all the workers who 
contribute to enhancing our university and 
country, and I hope for a bright future where 
the rights of workers are upheld worldwide.

RECTOR PROF. DR. HASAN KILIÇ’S MESSAGE
ON 1 MAY – LABOR AND SOLIDARITY DAY

Visits to Rector
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In collaboration with Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU), School of Computing and 
Technology (SCT) and, Famagusta Women’s 
Center Association (MAKAMER) and, within the 
scope of the “Girls in Information and Technology 
(GIT) Project”, a panel and an award ceremony, 
sponsored by TRNC Telsim Vodafone, with the 
theme of “I See My Future in Information and 
Technology” was organized for girls studying at 
high schools.

This year’s event organized for high school girls 
within the scope of the project aimed at increasing 
the number of women working in the fields 
of Information and Technology, and currently 
enrolled in information and technology education, 
was held for the third time. Held on the occasion 
of ‘International Day of Girls in Information and 
Communication Technologies (ICT)’, the event 
featured a panel discussion and an award ceremony 
for the reels competition held prior the event. The 
said panel and award ceremony took place at EMU 
Activity Hall. 

Delivering a speech at the 
opening ceremony of the event, 
GIT Executive Board Member 
and MAKAMER Education 
and Environment Commission 
Supervisor Pelin Üretici 
touched on the benefits of 
active using of the technology 

and expressed that taking remedial steps towards 
achieving social equality would contribute to the 
development of countries and the emergence of 
fairer societies.

SCT academic staff member and GIT Executive 
Board Coordinator Assoc. Prof. Dr. Nazife 
Dimililer also delivered a speech, highlighting the 
vital role of information and technology for young 
girls and women. Assoc. Prof. Dr. Dimililer said: 
“We hope that the young girls to be leaders of the 
future”. Assoc. Prof. Dr. Dimililer, who extended 
her gratitude to all students participating in the 
competitions within the scope of the GIT event 
and to all teachers encouraging the students, also 
thanked the GIT Executive Board members and 
everyone involved in the project. Expressing her 
contentment regarding the success of the students 
who will embark on a technology journey in 
Istanbul sponsored by TRNC Telsim as a result 
of the competitions, as well as the educational 
support provided by EMU and EMU-CEC, 

Assoc. Prof. Dr. Dimililer concluded her speech 
by expressing her wishes for the advancement 
of female students in the field of information 
technology and technology.

The General Manager of TRNC Telsim Vodafone, 
the main sponsor of the event, Sefer Tüz stressed 
the great importance Telsim attaches to women 
and girls and added that the Istanbul Vodafone 
Technology Unit is eager to host the winning 
female students as a reward for their success in the 
competition.

Also addressing the participants and guests in the 
competition, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç 
conveyed the university’s joy to be hosting the 
guest at EMU and, stated that this event holds 
great importance in terms of students’ career 
developments. Moreover, Prof. Dr. Kılıç expressed 
that EMU will provide all kinds of support for girls 
to pursue careers in the fields of information and 
technology, emphasizing that as the EMU family, 

they prioritize technology 
in every aspect and also 
highlighted the importance they 
place on women’s initiatives. 
Prof. Dr. Kılıç underlined the 
significance of sustainability in 
such informatics events aimed 
at women, stating that EMU 
will always support such events.
Following the 

PANEL AND AWARD CEREMONY ORGANIZED 
WITHIN THE SCOPE OF “GIT” PROJECT

cont. p. 7
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PANEL AND AWARD CEREMONY ORGANIZED 
WITHIN THE SCOPE OF “GIT” PROJECT

opening speeches, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Kılıç 
presented TRNC Telsim Vodafone General 
Manager Sefer Tüz an appreciation plaque. On the 
other hand, the Director of MAKAMER Sıdıka 
Özdoğan presented a unique MAKAMER souvenir 
to Tüz.

Software Specialist Laika Karşılı, Analysis Unit 
Manager Belma Korkuter, Banking Software 
Manager Ayşen Tunca Ruso and, Educational 
Consultant Şenfer Usman delivered presentations 
during the panel moderated by Çankaya University 
Vice Rector Prof. Dr. Buket Akkoyunlu.

Awards Presented
As part of the reels competition, high school 
girls prepared reels on the topic of ‘The Future 
Role of Women in the Field of Information and 
Technology’, discussing how they envision 
women and themselves in the field of computing 

in the future. Awards were presented to the 
winners during the award ceremony following the 
competition.

In accordance with the results of the Reels 
competition, a total of 4 students who achieved 
success and were deemed worthy of the jury’s 
special award, were granted the prize of visiting 
the Istanbul Vodafone Artificial Intelligence and 
Big Data Unit by TRNC Telsim. Adding more, 
TRNC Telsim presented various gifts to all the 
students who succeeded in the competition.

Moreover, EMU will grant a 100% tuition fee 
scholarship to the top student on the condition that 
the said student would enroll in the “Information 
Systems and Technologies” or “Computer 
Programming” departments within the first 
academic year following the completion of high 
school education. On the other hand, the other 

students who succeeded in the competition will be 
provided with the opportunity to attend a training 
of their choice for free by EMU-CEC.

Students who received awards:

Special Jury Award – “Future of the Technology” 
by Özgü Ertoprak / Famagusta Turkish Maarif 
College (GTMK)

Third Place Award – “I am a Girl” by Nisa Mazes 
Boran / 19 Mayıs Turkish Maarif College

Second Place Award – “You Are Not Alone” by 
Mila Naz Bıyık / 19 Mayıs Turkish Maarif College

First Place Award – “No Gender, Only Success 
in Informatics” by Fevziye Atalay / Sedat Simavi 
Industrial Vocational High School (SSEML)
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Within the scope of promotional endeavors, 
Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
organized a seminar for Directors, Vice 
Directors and School Counsellors who work 
in high schools in the Turkish Republic of 
Northern Cyprus (TRNC). Held at Salamis 
Conti Resort Hotel at 10:00 a.m., the seminar 
was attended by nearly 80 educators from 
over 25 different schools. 

EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç, EMU 
Board of Trustees (VYK) Member Halil 
İbrahim Orun, Vice Rector Prof. Dr. Ali 
Öztüren, Prof. Dr. Salih Katırcıoğlu and 
Prof. Dr. Sonuç Zorlu, Faculty Deans 
and academic staff members attended the 
“Cognitive Neuroscience” seminar delivered 
by educational specialist and EMU’s 
Turkey Educational Consultant Süleyman 
Beledioğlu.

Delivering the opening speech of the event, 

EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Kılıç welcomed 

the attendees of the event and presented 

information about EMU. Stressing that 

EMU is the oldest and sole state university 

in the TRNC, Prof. Dr. Kılıç conveyed his 

contentment on hosting one of the leading 

educational specialists of Turkey, Süleyman 

Beledioğlu. Expressing his belief that the said 

seminar would be beneficial for all educators, 

Prof. Dr. Kılıç wished for a joyful event. 

Following the opening speech, Beledioğlu 

delivered his presentation titled “Cognitive 

Neuroscience”, presenting useful information 

to the participants of the event. At the end of 

the seminar, Vice Rector Prof. Dr. Öztüren 

presented Beledioğlu a souvenir unique to 

EMU. 

EMU ORGANIZES SEMINAR FOR EDUCATORS 
WHO WORK IN THE TRNC
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU), 
Faculty of Communication ranked as the 5th 
university in the Eurasia and Middle East 
region in the “Best Master’s & MBAs Ranking 
2024” published by Eduniversal, a global 
leader in higher education ranking institution.
 
Eduniversal which covers 153 countries/
regions across 9 geographic zones and 
offers a comprehensive view of excellence 
in higher education globally, has evaluated 
over 20 thousand master’s degree programs 
in 56 different fields of study this year 
(EDUNIVERSAL BEST MASTERS & MBAs 
RANKING 2024 (best-masters.com)). The said 

ranking consists of a selection of 5,820 top-
ranked Masters and MBAs, EMU Faculty of 
Communication appearing in the 5th place. The 
faculty made progress and leveled up 2 bands.  

Prof. Dr. Ersoy: “Our Academic Quality is 
certified”
Making a statement on the topic, EMU Faculty 
of Communication Dean Prof. Dr. Metin 
Ersoy emphasized the importance of the 
achievement gained with the Communication 
and Media Studies Master’s Degree Program 
on international platform and, highlighted that 
Eduniversal is a rooted institution offering 
global rankings for education quality. Prof. Dr. 

Ersoy continued his words by saying; “Being 
evaluated by such a renowned, prestigious and 
quality institution and being ranked among the 
top five universities has made as extremely 
proud. I convey my thanks to our academic 
personnel members who have contributed this 
achievement which certified the academic 
quality of our Communication and Media 
Studies Master’s Degree Program”. Details 
on the topics can be reached from Master 
Corporate Communication Ranking master 
Corporate Communication in Eurasia & Middle 
East (best-masters.com) webpage.

FACULTY OF COMMUNICATION’S MASTER’S PROGRAM 
LISTED AMONG TOP 5 UNIVERSITIES IN WORLD RANKINGS

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU), Institute 
of Graduate Studies and Research organized a 
seminar for EMU students, providing detailed 
information on EMU’s Master’s and Doctoral 
programs. Held in two sessions, one in Turkish 
language and other in English language, the 
seminar took place on Friday, 26 April, 2024 
between 10:30 a.m. and 12:20 p.m.

Delivered by the Director of the EMU Institute of 
Graduate Studies and Research Prof. Dr. Ali Hakan 
Ulusoy and institute personnel member Kutlay M. 
Halkseven, the seminar included presentation of 
detailed information on application requirements 
for postgraduate and doctoral programs, tuition 
fees and scholarship opportunities. Furthermore, 
the benefits of carrying out postgraduate studies 
at EMU were also discussed during the event. 
Student candidates who wish to apply for Master’s 
or Doctoral programs were reminded to submit 
their applications online via https://grad.emu.edu.
tr/en webpage. The seminar ended with a question-
answer session where the questions asked by the 
students were answered. 

INSTITUTE OF GRADUATE STUDIES AND RESEARCH 
ORGANIZES A SEMINAR

https://www.best-masters.com/
https://www.best-masters.com/
https://www.best-masters.com/ranking-master-corporate-communication-in-eurasia-and-middle-east.html
https://www.best-masters.com/ranking-master-corporate-communication-in-eurasia-and-middle-east.html
https://www.best-masters.com/ranking-master-corporate-communication-in-eurasia-and-middle-east.html
https://www.best-masters.com/ranking-master-corporate-communication-in-eurasia-and-middle-east.html
https://grad.emu.edu.tr/en
https://grad.emu.edu.tr/en
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Libyan Students Society operating under Eastern 
Mediterranean University (EMU), International 
Student Activity and Student Societies Unit 
organized a “Libyan Night” event at Rauf Raif 
Denktaş Culture and Congress Center. Organized 
with the purpose of providing the Libyan students 
of EMU a platform to socialize and hold cultural 
activities, the event was attended by EMU Rector 
Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç, EMU Vice Rector Prof. Dr. 
Ali Öztüren, press members from Libya who are 
experts in the field, social media influencer and 
many Libyan students. 

The event commenced with a Quran reading 
by Muhammed Bin Yusuf, followed by Libyan 
National Anthem. Chair of the EMU Libyan 
Students Society Osamah Naji Mousay Murajia 
delivered a speech and thanked everyone 
attending the event, emphasizing the importance 
of preserving the cultural values and cultural 
interaction.

In his speech, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç 
welcomed the attendees of the event and, noted 
that EMU has a multi-cultural structure and it has 

students from 110 different regions all around the 
world. Underlining the importance of each and 
every one of the students, Prof. Dr. Kılıç stated that 
students continue their education lives in harmony 
with events organized in both academic and social 
settings. Prof. Dr. Kılıç wished for a joyful night 
for everyone. 

During the night with high interaction, a short 
film about Libyan culture was screened. Along 
with the folkdance performances, renowned 
Libyan artists performing at the event received 
great interest from the participants. Attending the 
event, artist Rashed Mare Faraj showed everyone 
good time with his musical performance. Filled 
with traditional Libyan food, cultural poems 
and national sayings, this unique night was also 
attended by EMU alumni members from Libya. 

A Visit to EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Kılıç
International Student Activity and Student 
Societies Unit, EMU Libyan Students Society 
authorities and Libyan social media influencers 
visiting EMU Ahmed Basheer Almajdoub, Enass 
Hosni Saleh Whida, Sadous Rashid Aljahmi, 
Quran performer Mohammed Khayri Ben Yousef 
and, journalisy Rafa Mouhamed Albakoush paid 
a courtesy visit to EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Hasan 
Kılıç. Expressing their contentment on being 
at EMU, guests thanked EMU for their warm 
hospitality. Delivering a speech during the visit, 
Prof. Dr. Kılıç provided information about EMU 
and conveyed the university’s joy to be hosting 
the guests from Libya. EMU Vice Rector Prof. Dr. 
Ali Öztüren was also present during the said visit 
where Prof. Dr. Kılıç presented traditional EMU 
souvenirs to the visitors.

LIBYAN NIGHT HELD AT EMU
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU), 
Health Sciences Faculty, Department of 
Nursing academic staff member Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Gülten Sucu Dağ and senior instructor 
Dr. Gülcan Dürüst Sakallı provided “Adult 
and Child-Oriented Basic Life Support 
and First Aid Training” for EMU Special 

Education Club member students. The 
theoretical part of the training, which was 
carried out in two phases as theoretical and 
applied, covered topics such as Basic Life 
Support for Adults-Children-Infants, Airway 
Obstruction, First Aid Practices for Bleeding 
and Injuries, and First Aid for individuals 

experiencing epilepsy seizures. Following 
the theoretical portion of the training, 
participants engaged in hands-on practice 
sessions using models to apply the learned 
topics. The training ended with a question-
answer session where the questions asked by 
actively involved participants were answered.

SPECIAL EDUCATION CLUB MEMBERS RECEIVE TRAINING ON ADULT AND 
CHILD-ORIENTED BASIC LIFE SUPPORT AND FIRST AID 

In collaboration with Tourism Club operating under 

the Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU), 

Social and Cultural Activities Directorate and, 

the Famagusta Ravelin Club, a workshop was 

organized with the purpose of supporting sustainable 

gastronomy and tourism with zero-waste concept.

In the first event, moderated by EMU Faculty of 

Tourism academic staff member and Chef Münevver 

Gürel, a gastronomy workshop was organized 

focusing on the use of lemon. In the said event, 

participant made lemonade with lemon juice and, 

lemon jam with lemon peels. With the said event, 

it was aimed to contribute to reducing food waste 

and to enhance environmental awareness among 

participants. Emphasis was placed on using every 

part of the lemon to minimize waste during the event. 

Participants gained practical experience in sustainable 

cooking practices. At the end of the workshop, 

attention was given to transforming surplus 

production into marketable products, with the aim of 

showcasing these products at the Tourism Club stand 

during the upcoming EMU Tourism Week.

On the other hand, in the second event organized 

within the scope of the workshop, participants 

went to “ayrelli” (a type of wild asparagus found 

in Cyprus) picking accompanied by a guide. The 

event consisted the introduction of the product, 

appropriate cooking techniques and tasting. The aim 

of this workshop was to raise awareness about wild 

food sources and to promote eco-friendly tourism 

activities. The event focused on integrating wild food 

sources into ecotourism and provided information 

about local ecosystems and biodiversity. 

The events encouraged the reevaluation of surplus 

products and the ethical harvesting of wild asparagus, 

contributing to the reduction of food waste and the 

conservation of natural resources. Participants gained 

knowledge and skills about sustainable gastronomy 

practices that they can apply in their daily lives and 

professional endeavors, thereby increasing awareness 

about integrating zero waste principles into culinary 

tourism experiences.

“SUSTAINABLE GASTRONOMY” WORKSHOP HELD IN COLLABORATIONS OF 
TOURISM CLUB AND FAMAGUSTA RAVELIN CLUB
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Contact:
Famagusta, North Cyprus

Tel: 0 392 630 1212
E-mail: dau.haber@emu.edu.tr 

web: pr.emu.edu.tr
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1- Oladipo, Akeem Adeyemi. “Cu0-Doped 
Graphitic Carbon Quantum Dots for Rapid 
Electrochemical Sensing of Glyphosate 
Herbicide in Environmental Samples.” 
MICROCHEMICAL JOURNAL 200 (May 
2024).

Faculty of Pharmacy
1- Kosar, Mueberra, Gokce Seker Karatoprak, 
Beste Atli, Selen Ilgun, Esra Kongul Safak, 

Nesrin Oztinen, Sena Akcakaya Mutlu, and 
Ezgi Ak Sakalli. “Unveiling the Antioxidant, 
Cytotoxic, and Anti-Inflammatory Activities 
and Chemical Compositional Information of an 
Invasive Plant: Lycium Ferocissimum Miers.” 
PLANTS-BASEL 13, no. 7 (April 2024). 

Faculty of Education
1- Acar, Sonay Ezel, and Fatos Erozan. 
“Understanding English Language Teachers’ 
(De)Motivation Toward Continuing Professional 

Development Through Psychological Contract 
and Work Attitude.” SAGE OPEN 14, no. 2 
(April 2024). 

Faculty of Tourism
1- Saydam, Mehmet Bahri, Hasan Evrim Arici, 
and Mehmet Ali Koseoglu. “CEO Research 
in Hospitality and Tourism: A Systematic 
Literature Review and Future Outlook.” 
ASIA PACIFIC JOURNAL OF TOURISM 
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Prof. Dr. Hasan KILIÇ
Rektör | Rector

Üniversitemiz için emek veren çalışanlarımız 
başta olmak üzere, tüm emekçilerin 

1 Mayıs Emek ve Dayanışma Günü’nü 
en içten dileklerimle kutlarım.

I extend my heartfelt gratitude and best wishes to 
all the workers, especially to those 

who contribute to our university, on the occasion of 
1 May, Labor and Solidarity Day. 
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